GREENWICH HOSPITAL DEVELOPMENT SUBMISSION
TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN
I object to the proposed Greenwich Hospital Proposed Development and Serviced Seniors Living apartment blocks for the following reasons:

1. it is not compliant with the zoning law, the buildings are too for the large for the site and surrounding residential area and consequential unnecessary overlooking impacts.  The land should be kept for hospital-only use.     It is obvious that that the owners are trying to develop the site and make a profit at the expense of residents.
2. The visual dominance of the Apartment Blocks and Hospital Tower will affect the privacy of many nearby and those on the North side of River Road & Western side of the site will be overwhelmed by their unacceptable bulk and height, as will Northwood residents.
3. I object to the removal of a large proportion of the site’s trees, the loss of habitat for wildlife, the loss of privacy and increased pollution of noise, lights and traffic for residents.
4. The proposed Hospital tower, which is also approx.. 30 metres tall, is unfortunately located on the highest part of the site, only emphasizing its height. This height would be almost 20 metres higher than the ridgeline of the tiled roof of Pallister House. 
5. I object to this development due to the lack of planning for safety of local school children and the much increased hazard to them of large construction vehicles over several years and from vastly increased internal traffic, entering and exiting the site directly opposite the State Primary School and the likely blocking of St Vincents Rd for several hours each day, thus isolating Greenwich Peninsula residents.

Being a Northwood resident, it is difficult enough now exiting and entering cnr River Road and Northwood Roads due to the heavy traffic and waiting for a break. There have also been a number of accidents recorded at this intersection.

I believe it is important to retain the Hospital site for what it is intended: rehab, palliative and support care – it is a much needed facility linked to North Shore Hospital for patients who require assisted care, as there are not too many facilities around that can do this.  The site certainly needs refurbishment. Earlier in the year I had a long-time friend who was a resident of Lane Cove who had pancreatic cancer and was transferred to HammondCare and provided her with excellent palliative care. 

Janette Kay – Northwood Resident
7 October 2020

